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Summary 
 
Mihkail Zozulya was born on December 24, 1930 in the village of Malentsy, Ukraine. The village 
was occupied by Nazi German and Romanian forces during the first days of July, 1941. The day 
after occupation, all the Jews of Malentsy were gathered and ordered to wear yellow stars. 
They were prohibited from going outside the village and walking on the streets without a 
reason.  Five people were immediately taking out the crowd and killed. 
 
Boys 16 years and older, along with adults were forced to work at the quarry. Women were 
forced to paint the house were the Germans established their commandant's office. 
 
After a week, Mikhail Zozulya, along with the other Jews from Malentsy, was moved to a 
temporary ghetto in Novoselitsa. During the following two weeks, Jews from surrounding 
villages were also brought there. When approximately 25 000 Jews had been gathered, they 
were forced to walk to another ghetto (temporary camp) in Sokiryany, Moldova. 
 
Every day, more Jews were transferred to this camp from Bessarabia, Bukovina, and Moldova. 
In September, when there were tens of thousands of Jews, they were separated into several 
groups. Each group was forced to walk on a different route. After two hours, Mikhail Zozulya’s 
group was stopped. The elderly and sick people were taken aside. The guards said that they 
would be provided transportation. Later, their relatives found out that these people were 
killed. Mikhail Zozulya’s grandparents, Benjamin and Chayliba, were among them. 
 
After two months, the rest of Mikhail Zozulya’s group arrived at the Balki ghetto in 
Transylvania. One third of the group died on the way. Prior the war, Balki was a military camp 
that contained ten barracks and infrastructure. But at the very beginning of the war, German air 
forces destroyed much of this. The remaining five barracks were transformed into the ghetto 
and immediately epidemics of dysentery and typhoid broke out. Hundreds of people died every 
day.  
 
During his stay in the ghetto, in winter Mikhail Zozulya worked at the vegetable store sorting 
vegetables. Children who tried to eat some vegetables were brutally punished. In spring, 
summer and fall, Mikhail Zozulya worked in the field. 
 
Mikhail Zozulya stayed in Balki for about 4 years. The ghetto was liberated in April 1944.  
After liberation, Mikhail Zozulya returned to Malentsy. 
 
Several years later, Mikhail Zozulya relocated to Stanisławów (Ivano-Frankivsk), Ukraine. 
Mikhail Zozulya immigrated to the USA in 1998.  
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